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8th February 2021 
 
Dear Marian 
 
Re. Urgent SSSI Designation of Swanscombe Peninsula 
 
We hardly need to remind you that biodiversity is in crisis, or that wildlife populations, particularly of 
insects, are in steep decline.  We are sure you are also aware that many habitats and specialist 
species are increasingly rare and their fragmented populations are at risk of extinction. 
 
Many brownfields in the Thames Estuary have become harbours for rare and threatened estuarine 
and coastal species that were once found more widely.  But they have not been safe harbours, we 
have seen many sites destroyed, and only two extensive areas of Open Mosaic Habitat on Previously 
Developed land in the area remain intact and free from development permissions – one, Canvey 
Wick in Essex, is an SSSI and the other, Swanscombe Peninsula, in Kent, is imminently threatened 
with destruction to make way for a theme park. 
 
The purpose of SSSIs is to safeguard, for present and future generations, the diversity and 
geographic range of habitats, species, and geological and physiographical features, and where 
Natural England is of the opinion that land is of special interest by reason of its flora, fauna, or 
geological or physiographical features, it is the duty of Natural England to designate an SSSI. 
 
Recent surveys have revealed that the Swanscombe Peninsula is unique and home to more red-
listed and conservation concern species than any other site in the UK. The attached “Rationale for 
the SSSI designation of the Swanscombe Peninsula” (Buglife, Kent Wildlife Trust and RSPB 2021) 
demonstrates beyond a shadow of doubt that the site is of very high national significance for a 
number of biological features. There is an opportunity to put in place a blue-green belt of wildlife 
protected land stretching across the Thames from Swanscombe to Thurrock. 
 
In our experience there has rarely, if ever, been a stronger case made for the SSSI designation and 
protection of a wildlife site. We urge you to urgently consider the evidence and recognise the special 
interest of the Swanscombe Peninsula. We trust that Natural England will be resolute in its impartial 
consideration of this site and recognise that its protection is in the national interest. It is important 
not to condone any development that would damage any part of the site, as this would jeopardise 
the integrity and importance of the site. The whole site should be designated as an SSSI as soon as 
possible. 
 
We would be pleased to discuss the case with you and assist with any further information that you 
may require. We look forward to hearing about progress on this matter. 
 
Yours sincerely 
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